Notice of Bid/Request for Proposal

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
City of Ft. Lauderdale
NOTICE OF RECEIPT OF UNSOLICITED PROPOSAL AND INVITATION TO SUBMIT PROPOSALS TO LEASE AND TO CONSTRUCT, OPERATE, AND MAINTAIN A WATER TAXI TERMINAL ON CITY-OWNED PROPERTY LOCATED AT 1001 SEABREEZE BOU

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that the City of Fort Lauderdale, Florida, has received an unsolicited proposal from a private entity pursuant to Section 255.065, Florida Statutes, to lease and to construct, operate, and maintain a Water Taxi Terminal on city-owned property located at 1001 Seabreeze Boulevard, Fort Lauderdale, Florida, 33316. The City of Fort Lauderdale will accept other proposals for the same project on or before the forty-fifth day after Tuesday, September 26, 2023.  Other proposals for the same project must be received in writing in the City of Fort Lauderdale City Manager’s Office, 100 North Andrews Avenue, Fort Lauderdale, Florida, 33301, before 5:00 p.m. local time on Friday, November 10, 2023.
David R. Soloman, City Clerk
Publish:
Florida Administrative Register: September 26, 2023, and October 3, 2023.
South Florida SunSentinel: September 26, 2023, and October 3, 2023.
